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DECLARATION OF  

KATHRYN MCPHERSON 

   

Kathryn McPherson, under penalty of perjury under the laws of the State of Washington, 

declares as follows: 

 

1. Mike Dotson was employed by the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 

(Commission) as an investigator in the Motor Carrier Enforcement program within the 

Transportation Safety Division. As an investigator, his responsibilities include 

conducting investigations regarding the business practices of regulated transportation 

companies. As part of those duties, Mike Dotson investigated transportation companies 

that may be operating without the required Commission-issued certificate.  
 

2. On June 27, 2019, Kathryn McPherson, Solid Waste Investigator for Transportation 

Safety Division, discovered Guy Larango on Facebook Marketplace advertising for 

garbage hauling.1 

 

3. On July 3, 2019, I sent a compliance letter to Guy Larango at 415 N Locust Road, 

Spokane Valley, Washington 99206. The compliance letter stated Staff believed the 

Company was in violation of RCW 81.77.040 for operating as a solid waste company by 

advertising for solid waste services without first receiving the required certificate.2  

 

4. On July 15, 2019, I provided technical assistance to Guy Larango via telephone. Larango 

took corrective action for compliance by adjusting advertisements to not reflect solid 

waste carrier services. Staff closed the complaint.  

 

5. On April 14, 2022, Mike Dotson discovered a Facebook Marketplace ad offering garbage 

hauling.3  

 

6. On May 4, 2022, using a fictitious name Mike Dotson messaged Guy Larango on 

Facebook Messenger to see if the activities offered were in compliance with Commission 

rules. Mike Dotson solicited a solid waste pick up from the Company, requesting they 

 
1 See Attachment A for copy of Facebook Marketplace advertisement. 

2 See Attachment B for a copy of the compliance letter dated July 3, 2019.  

3 See Attachment C for copy of Facebook Marketplace advertisement. 



 

 

pick up bags of garbage from a garage clean-out. Mike Dotson stated the garbage 

company’s dumpster fees were too high and asked if he would be able to haul the bagged 

items away.4 The Company responded and asked him to call 509-251-1169.5 

 

7. On May 4, 2022, Mike Dotson spoke to Larango via Google Voice. Mike Dotson 

explained that Mike Dotson had 20-30 plastic bags of garbage from a garage clean-out 

that Mike Dotson needed hauled to the dump. Larango agreed to haul the garbage for 

approximately $100 to the dump.6 

 

 

 

 

DATED this October 7, 2022, at Lacey, Washington. 

 

     

 

 

     ______________________________________ 

     Kathryn McPherson 

 

  

 
4 See Attachment D for copy of initial Facebook messenger request. 
5 See Attachment E for copy of company response to Facebook messenger request. 

6 See Attachment F for copy of notes from Motor Carrier Investigations database. 
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